Minutes of the AGM of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 25th May 2021

1. Apologies: Mark Evans   Joy Waters

In the absence of the Clerk Councillor Tess Sinden agreed to take the Minutes.

2. Minutes of the AGM held 27th October 2020

Minutes accepted as correct.

3. Chairman’s Report:

Good evening everyone, it’s so nice to see you all in person; thankfully we are all still here to tell the tale and thank you for making the effort to attend in the current circumstances.  Thank you all for your support during what has been a very trying year. We have at least managed to keep things ticking over. Progress with flood management has been slow but we have managed to make a start and hopefully we can build on it. Likewise progress on the Traffic Calming Plan seems to have ground to a halt but we will persevere.  It is a shame that no progress has been made to re-open the Riverside Walk and Community Barbecue Area but this is out of our hands.  The Village Green is still looking good. It is being well maintained by Jonathan Williams without the need for any intervention and I am pleased to say that the School have taken to using it again. We have a plan of action for improvements to the footpath network thanks to a grant from YnNi Teg and work should start later this year.  Glyn is still keeping the centre of the village, Car Park, riverside picnic area, Public Conveniences, Riverside Walk and Bus Shelter well maintained.  Plus, there has been a lot of involvement from individuals picking up litter in the parish, which is very heart-warming.   A special thank you to our County Councillor, Jean Lewis, for her support; to Vice-Chair, Rona Crane, for her support and to our Clerk, Joy Waters, for her hard work throughout the year.

I would like to wish the in-coming Chair all the best for the coming year and hope that they receive the same level of support that I have enjoyed.

4. Election of officers

(i) Chairman:  Cllr. Steven Kind

(ii) Vice-Chairman:  Selwyn Runnett

(iii) Meidrim Welfare Liaison:  Dyfrig Mason

(iv) School Liaison:  Dyfrig Mason

(v) One Voice Wales Liaison:   Rona Crane

5. Financial Report

This was accepted as correct bearing in mind that approx. £6,000 was already allocated to improving public footpaths.
6. Remuneration to the Chairman

It was agreed to keep it at £200.

7. Urgent business

The Clerk had tendered her resignation by e-mail prior to the meeting and this was formally accepted.

The Council would need to advertise the post.  In the absence of the Clerk for guidance County Councillor agreed to make enquiries as to the protocol and Councillor Selwyn Runnett agreed to enquire of One Voice Wales. 

8. Date of the next meeting:  May 24th 2022.
